Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the Lizard Recreation Ground Trust

Minutes of the Meeting of the Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the Lizard Recreation Ground Trust held on Thursday 11th September 2025 at The Lizard Reading Room.

Present:

Trustees: A Singleton (Chair), E Amiss, I Fiske, A Lamb, A Pascoe, E Amiss, N Legge. H Singleton (Secretary).

		The club is doing well with refurbishment continuing. Various events are planned
25/26-	12RGT	To Consider matters relating to the Social & Football Club.
		The club is doing well with refurbishment continuing. Various events are planned A request was made for the Club to have permission to install a temporary grass repair
		prior to the Vintage Car Rally. This membrane and sand barrier has worked well, and a
		further request has been made for the ground to be repaired.
		This was discussed at length and concerns raised about the type of vehicles visitors are using on the grassed area, and the effect of wet weather. It was agreed to discuss this
		with the LAS&FC representatives.
		Recent reading of the constitution and lease has highlighted that this needs to be
		updated and the Parish Council is to be asked to take the necessary legal advice.
25/26-	13RGT	Projects and Action:
		I Fiske agreed to be the lead Trustee for Martyn's Law matters. The organisers of each
		qualifying event will have to each appoint a responsible person .
		Sensory Area:
		A Pascoe gave details of a proposed sensory area for the Ground. This would be
		accessible and suitable for wheelchair and pushchair access, whilst also providing a
		talking and reflection area for all. It was noted that the play area needs renewal and redesign. The maintenance and repair
		costs of the existing equipment is becoming prohibitive. Therefore it would be
		preferable, when applying for grants to encompass the whole project.
25/26	14RGT	Play Area
		Regular inspections of the play area continue, and it was re-iterated that children in the
		play area must always be supervised by a responsible adult.
		It was noted that the slide will have to be taken out of commission if misuse rendering the equipment dangerous continues.
		the equipment dangerous continues.
25/26	15RGT	Accounts:
		It was agreed to approve payments as detailed by the Secretary and ongoing payments as required to maintain cutting contracts and safety.
		There are sufficient funds at present to meet the cost of ongoing Groundworks, as per
		the agreed contract, and the regular safety checks, however, there are insufficient funds
		within the present income to provide for any repairs or improvements.
		The current income is below the required limit so publication of accounts on the
		Charities Commission website has not been required. Securing grants for the play area will lead to increased income and associated reporting.
		and to mercased meeting and associated reporting.